From:
To:
Cc:
Subject: URGENT: Withdrawal of SE Holding Objection to 20/02402/REG3
Date: Thursday, July 15, 2021 12:43:56 PM
Attachments: Sport England Meeting LRIE slides.pptx
Plan and visuals public open space.pdf
Importance: High

Dear
Further to the joint way forward on the PPS agree at Tu

Further to the joint way forward on the PPS agree at Tuesday's meeting between the Council and Sport England, I am keen to progress the withdrawal of your holding objection to planning application 20/02402/REG3: Newbury Football Club, Faraday Road, before it goes before the Western Area Planning Committee on 21 July. My understanding is that if the holding objection is not withdrawn and the application is approved by the Committee, this will trigger a referral of the application to the Secretary of State, resulting in a further delay to the demolition of this unsafe and derelict building.

Charles indicated at the meeting that there were further discussions to be held but I was not clear on whether this on the delivery of the PPS / Sports Hub project being led by our Leisure team, or specifically on planning application 20/02402/REG3. I attach for convenience the relevant slides from Tuesday's presentation, which include photographs of the present condition of the former clubhouse and pitch, and the plans and visuals for the new public open space submitted with planning application 20/02402/REG3.

Please do not hesitate to contact me or if you require any further information in order to progress the withdrawal of the holding objection. Kind regards,

Economy Manager

Development and Planning, West Berkshire Council

Email:

M

Follow the Economic Development Team on Twitter and Instagram @WBCEcoDev #openforbusiness For business and economic updates in West Berkshire, <u>sign up for our Business Newsletter</u>
Can your business offer an opportunity for a young person through the <u>Kickstart Scheme</u>? If so, get in touch!

This email and any attachments to it may be confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. Any views or opinions expressed may not necessarily represent those of West Berkshire Council. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you must neither take any action based upon its contents, nor copy or show it to anyone. Please contact the sender if you believe you have received this e-mail in error. All communication sent to or from West Berkshire Council may be subject to recording and or monitoring in accordance with UK legislation, are subject to the requirements of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and may therefore be disclosed to a third party on request.